Rate Committee meeting was held on March 6, 2007. Meeting was called to order at 7:15 PM. 

Present was Robert Stevens, James Tornatore, William Foster, and Charles Franzese, Hunt Engineering and Mertie Pozzi as Secretary to the board.

Discussion of generator for well #4 took place. It will have separate plugs so it can be used for both wells. We had to go one step up from the one placed in the budget of $13,488. This one is $19,000. J C Smith came in with the lowest quote for this generator. It is a 100 Gallon tank and it runs about 2 gallons per hour. Diesel, low running RPM, slow on engine and water-cooled. Bill will keep it in the heated side of the garage. It was agreed by all in attendance that the generator be purchased.

Hydrant book was presented. Public Works department has completed the work they can do on the hydrants for now. Waiting for the weather to change to open the hydrants. Next newsletter will have something about flushing the hydrants in April or May (Hunt Engineering will come out at the same time for flow testing). One hydrant taken out of service: on the corner of Elm & Lawrence (4” main).

49 new meters have been replaced in the last 3 years. We will begin to change other meters going street by street. Bill will print something in the next newsletter about replacing meters during the year.

Charles Franzese, Hunt Engineering talked about their search for reservoir roofs and the difference between the concrete and fiberglass. 

Adjourn 8:00 PM

